March 5, 2011
Dear Fellow Coaches:

Greetings to you all.  I hope that you’re doing well, enjoying these beautiful winter days and getting ready for the spring soccer season.  Green grass is going to be here soon!


In preparation for the season, we have arranged three training sessions for JP coaches, and I’m writing to give you some information about them.  Please note that the training sessions are designed for coaches but are open to any JPYS volunteers or parents!  The dates and times are:


Wednesday, 16 March, 7:15 to 9:00 pm, Rafael Hernandez School

Thursday, 24 March, 6:00 to 8:00 pm, Curley School

Tuesday, 29 March, 7:30 to 9:00 pm, Rafael Hernandez School

The agenda on each evening will be essentially the same: in those 90 minutes we will talk about and play many activities, from warm-ups to ‘isolated technique’ activities to small games.  Please come dressed to play: there won’t be anything strenuous – just, as usual, enough to make a picture.


As we go through the activities and games, we’ll review organizational points and talk briefly about technical and tactical teaching points.


There is one important change to our team practice formats this spring – and these training sessions will demonstrate that change.  We’re going to provide each coach with lists of activities and small games and ask that coaches use only those at practices.  We’re making this request for several reasons:

· We would like to have as much consistency as possible in the training of our players.

· We hope to develop a clear, recognizable style of playing among our kids.  That means: attack-minded, stable and clever with the ball, tactically sharp and adaptable, fit, and sporting.

· These activities and games are ‘tried and true’ and provide efficiency and economy (the blending of technical, tactical, fitness, and mental aspects of soccer) at every practice.

· This should make planning practices easier for coaches.  And because terminology and organization are consistent, we’ll save time in the flow of practices.

· We’re also responding to the fact that JP players are coming to our travel teams better prepared than ever, thanks to the training by the MPS coaches, and they need tight, ambitious training sessions to maintain their enjoyment and to keep them moving ahead.

We recognize that there will be situations – such as set plays or tactical issues – that are not addressed by these games and drills.  Please contact me for suggestions about useful (and typically brief) approaches to addressing these topics in practice.

We ask that all of you plan to come to at least one of the training sessions.  

At each one we’ll go through the same format: a few brief introductory remarks, then presentation of warm-up activities, technique activities, and small games.  We won’t be able to get through all the practice activities and games at each session, but we’ll hope to cover them all over the three sessions. (Most of them are already known to you: these sessions will be largely review.)  If you can get to two or to all three of the sessions, you’ll have an even clearer picture.  We hope, too, that some coaches may know activities that they particularly like but that aren’t on our list.  If those are dynamic and educational and efficient, we’ll gladly add them to our list.


I look forward to seeing you in March.  Please feel free to email or call me (617 524-3075) with any questions, suggestions, or ideas that you have.


Enjoy these last weeks of winter and watch as many Barcelona games as you can!

Best regards,

Dean
